




3.8 The Requirement for Additional Lands in Appropriate Locations for Housing 
 

National Policy is to deliver 33, 000 house per annum under Housing for All. Due to site closure due to Covid 
19 significant delay have occurred in housing completions. Upward pressure on building costs and 
difficulties in supply lines for building materials have caused sites to close reducing supply. There is 
therefore an increased need in short term supply of housing in sustainable locations that are fully 
serviced. 

 
Derrinturn meets all the criteria set on in the Department of Housing, Local Government and Heritage 
document ‘Quality Housing for Sustainable Communities'. The subject site is within 750 metres and has all 
essential services including schools, shops, recreational facilities, public transport and a regional health 
centre. 

 
Tlne Ukrainian crisis has resulted in increased housing demand which was not anticipated under the 
NDP. 

 
 

3.9 Conclusion 
 

• The Subject Lands should not have been overlooked for zoning if Kildare County Council 
complied with the principle of sequential development in Derrinturn. 

• If the Subject Lands are not zoned ‘New Residential' there is a likelihood that there will be no 
new housing in the lifetime of the Kildare County Development Plan 2023 — 2029. 

• The subject lands are serviced and located entirely within 500 metres of Derrinturn Town 
Centre. 

• The lands meet the requirements for sustainable communities. 
• The re-zoning of the lands to ‘New Residential' meets national policy and is consistent with the 

submission of the Office of the Planning Regulator. 
• There is additional housing need since the making of the Draft Kildare County Development 

Plan 2023 - 2029. 
 

We submit that it is appropriate to zone the Subject Lands ‘New Residential’ in the Kildare County 
Development Plan 2023 — 2029. 

 
 

Yours sincerely, 
   

 

 
Jong Kim MIPI 
AKM Design 










